Dear X MP

I am writing as your constituent, to you to ask you to support the letter drafted by campaign group https://1010uk.org/blownaway  to the Prime Minister calling for a reform to current legislation to enable the development of onshore wind farms. 
As your constituent and a member of local organisation Zero West, https://zerowest.org/ campaigning to accelerate the transition to a zero carbon West of England, I urge you to support this necessary change in policy. 

Onshore wind is the cheapest new source of energy in the UK today - and the UK is the windiest country in Europe. Wind has great potential to benefit our local communities, our economy and our environment. New government policy is now needed to realise these benefits.
In the West of England sub-region Bristol, Bath and North Somerset have already declared a Climate Emergency and have pledged to reduce emissions to zero by 2030. To achieve this changes in legislation are required.

Onshore wind can play a key role in an ambitious industrial strategy delivering clean, cheap and smart energy to businesses and consumers alike. As well as being the cheapest form of renewable energy.

Furthermore, onshore wind energy is vital to our aim of achieving our climate targets at least cost and the inspiring vision of a before-2050 net zero greenhouse gas emissions target.
Local communities also stand to benefit. New onshore wind developments mean the opportunity to lock in local investment for our villages, towns and cities and to guarantee local revenue sharing through proven business models.
Public support across the country for onshore wind is large. Government statistics show that 76% of people now support onshore wind - ten times the proportion opposed. In addition to this, two thirds of people are supportive of turbines within five miles of their home. Yet this high public support is not widely known.
Concern where new turbines are proposed should be addressed. We believe in local democratic decision making. Applications for new wind turbines should face a fair and reasonable local planning process and be treated in the same way as other renewable or low carbon energy.
To realise these benefits for consumers, businesses and communities our planning and financial frameworks need updating in order to ensure that onshore wind is given the fair opportunity it deserves within our energy mix.
We therefore ask that:
· The National Planning Policy Framework is amended so that applications for small-scale onshore wind developments in England of no more than five megawatts are treated in the same way as any other application for renewable and low carbon energy.

· Onshore wind is allowed to lower power prices through the resumption of competitive electricity market auctions for low carbon energy for the cheapest technologies.
I therefore ask that you add your name to the cross-party letter in order to ensure that onshore wind is given the fair opportunity it deserves within our energy mix. Follow this link to read the letter and see the current list of signatories: https://1010uk.org/blown-away-content/mp-letter-to-prime-minister
Furthermore I invite you to become a member of https://zerowest.org/  to contribute to the transition of our area to a low carbon economy.

Yours sincerely, 
X
info@zerowest.org
https://zerowest.org/ 


